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Calendar of Events

Please review your contact 
information for the roster and 
notify Anne Laviolette of any 

changes.  THANK YOU!

MONTHLY MEETINGS
7:00 pm LAST Tuesday

Central Christian Church
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Sunday, November 11 - Fall Banquet
Thunder Bay Grille

5:00 p.m. social/cocktails
6:00 dinner

Lots of valuable/quality door prizes!

Friday, August 17 to   
         Sunday, August 19 

Trip to Model A Day – Amana, Iowa

Sunday, August 5
     8:00 a.m.

Annual Club Picnic – Martin Park
Loves Park, Illinois

Saturday, August 11 - Noon

Vintage Transport Extravaganza at the 
                                              Illinois Railway Museum

www.irm.org/event/vintage-transport-extravaganza/

Saturday, September 8
     8:00 – 4:00

Central Christian Church Classic Car Show
Benefits Walter Lawson Children’s Home.  Jim Morley has 
registration forms. A great show – with free pie!

October ?? Fall Tour - TBD

Bring a dish to pass & personal beverages. 
Club supplies everything else. Lots of fun!

Sat. – Sun., August 4-5 Elkhorn Swap Meet

Those from Rockford, leave from Jim Morley’s house at 7:30 a.m. 
Meet our group from Freeport area at Casey’s on IL 73 & IL 64 
at approx. 9:00 a.m.

Friday, August 24
     2:00 – 4:00

Fairhaven Christian Retirement Center Car Show

13012 Illinois 176, Woodstock, IL (just west of IL 47)

Saturday, August 25  Ken Ehrenhofer's Swap Meet – MAFFI Benefit

Tuesday, August 28
  7:00 p.m.

Monthly Meeting

Sunday, September 9
     10:00 a.m. line up
      11:00 step off

Roscoe Lions Fall Festival Parade
Line up at Main and Grove Streets, Roscoe, Illinois

Thursday, September 13 to
          Saturday, Sept. 15

Ford Model A Day at the Gilmore Car Museum
Four couples currently going.  See Jim Morley for details.

Saturday, Sept. 15 Hill and Valley Antique Auto & Americana Show
Baer Park, County Road P - Cross Plains, Wisconsin
                        See Dave Clark for details

Saturday, Sept. 22 International Model A Day
We intend to plan a tour following breakfast. More food?

Sunday, Sept. 23 Stillman Valley Fall Festival Parade
Dessert at Dave & Sara Werckle’s afterwards.
6648 Woodland Dr., Stillman Valley, IL   More food?

12:00 line up behind H.S.
      1:00 step off

Friday, September 28 to
          Sunday, Sept. 30

Fall Jefferson Swap Meet 
Jefferson, Wisconsin fairgrounds – Not many Model A 
parts, but always pleasant to look at stuff!

Likely early October – Kathy Forbes is working on this!

3470 N Alpine Rd, Rockford, IL



Dear Members,
    Sue Brunson has kindly volunteered to take over the newsletter beginning 
with some possible Fall issues - thank you so very much, Sue!  Readers – you 
won’t see too many changes in these August or September issues, just a 
somewhat abbreviated format as this transition takes place.
     It’s been a pleasure, but time to move on with other responsibilities. I will 
continue to be involved with this Club, so feel free to contact me if you have 
questions about fashion!
        Drive safely,                                         

 Treasurer’s Report is available on request
Dwayne E. Meier, Treasurer 

Glimpse from the Gavel

Editor’s Extras

Dear Friends,
     Some great activities this past month:  The Mt. Morris parade 
followed by dessert at Warren and Linda Dutton’s.  The ByronFest 
parade followed by the DessertFest” at Sharon and Wendell 
Anderson’s. The Model T surprise tour organized by Wayne Henson, 
which, of course, included food!  More food at breakfasts and dinners 
organized by John Hausen.  Are we a food club also interested in 
cars?
     Even though the season is about half over, we still have about 3 
months of great model A weather with about 15 planned events ahead 
of us.  This wouldn’t be possible without all of you organizing and 
attending those events!
                     Thanks,   Ron and Jim, Your Co-Presidents

Let’s Join These Tours 
with the 

Rockford Chapter of Model T Ford 
Club International

Saturday, August 11 – Steam Show in Sycamore, Illinois

Monday, September 3 – Labor Day Presidents Tour

Sunday, October ?? – Pumpkin Tour
http://clubs.hemmings.com/rockfordmtfca/membership.html

July 31, 2018 Meeting Minutes
   submitted by Anne Laviolette, Secretary 

1. Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Welcome members. 46 in attendance.
3. Thank you to Al and Karen Pedersen for the delicious cakes, cookies, and treats! 
We heard that Karen baked for 2 days and Al licked the bowls. Thank you to Kathy 
Forbes for making the coffee and setting up! Thank you to all the members who 
help set up and take down for our meetings!
4. Social Concerns: Mel Welch is coming home soon; Joe Conti is in cardiac rehab; 
Karen Kothe is battling cancer and thanks everyone for the cards, calls & prayers.
5. Treasurer’s report – on this page of newsletter.
6. Jim & Sharon Morley, Bill & Chris Aupperle, Paul & Elaine Donley, Tony & 
Alice Whitney, and Tony Lynn Carlson and son went to the National MARC Meet 
in Branson, MO. They said it was awesome and no one went on the duck rides 
(thank goodness!). Paul & Elaine said the area was great for driving around and 
should win the “long driving award” because they took several side trips on their 
way to and home from Branson. Chris Aupperle had 92 in attendance for her 
fashion seminar and got high praise for her presentation from all! Tony & Alice 
Whitney won the Model A weathervane in the raffles.
7. Past events: 4th of July Parade in Mt. Morris and lunch after at Warren & Linda 
Dutton’s home. Thank you so much for your hospitality!; ByronFest Parade and 
the ever-popular “Dessert Fest” following at Wendell & Sharon Anderson’s home. 
Once again everyone had a great time! Thank you!
8. Wayne Henson spoke about the “Surprise” Tour with the Model T Club. There 
were 26 people in 13 antique and 2 modern cars. The group travelled around the 
back roads of northern Illinois, had lunch in Byron, and visited the Indian Hill 
Mansion on a 52-mile round trip from Auburn High School. Great day for those 
who attended!
9. Dick Werckle gave a $50 donation to the club out of the proceeds from his parts 
sale at Model A Day in Sharon. Dick also gave some extra parts to Dave Clark.
10. Bob Bellard talked about upcoming parades – the Roscoe Lions Fall Festival 
Parade on September 9 & the Stillman Valley Fall Festival Parade on Sept. 23.
11. Upcoming events: Vintage Transport Extravaganza in Union, IL on August 5; 
Annual Club Picnic in Martin Park on August 11; Model A Day in the Amana 
Colonies on August 17-19; Fairhaven Car Show on August 24; Ehrenhofer Swap 
Meet on August 25; Lensing Autumn Classic on September 2; Central Christian 
Church Car Show on September 8; Roscoe Lions Fall Festival Parade on 
September 9; Model A Day at the Gilmore Museum on September 15; Hill & 
Valley Show on September 15; Beloit Autorama on September 16; International 
Model A Day on September 22; Stillman Valley Fall Festival Parade on September 
23; Fall Jefferson on September 28-30; Fall Tour-October ?; Annual Fall Banquet 
on November 11.
12. Warren Dutton brought in 3 car books to donate to the club library: 
“Encyclopedia of American Automobiles”, “Treasury of Early American 
Automobiles 1877-1925”, “The Age of Cars”. Thank you, Warren!
13. Terry Clark is donating his repaired overdrive to the Ehrenhofer Swap Meet, 
proceeds to go to MAFFI. Thank you, Terry!
14. Kathy Forbes spoke about plans underway for the Fall Tour. She’s planning a 1 
or 2-day tour to Wisconsin and will pass along information as it becomes available.
15. Sue Brunson has graciously volunteered to take over as Editor of the club 
newsletter beginning with the October issue. Thank you, Sue, for assuming this 
responsibility. We’re confident you will do a terrific job! Sue will be replacing 
Chris Aupperle, who has done a superb job for the last 10 years. Thank you, Chris, 
for your outstanding work! 
16. Car repairs: John Hausen’s radiator was full of walnuts (maybe that caused the 
overheating?); Warren Dutton talked about muriatic acid to clean out his radiator 
and motor and how well it worked.
17. Winner of the attendance drawing “Official” Branson Judge’s Cap was Bill 
Cummings.
18. Officer and Board of Directors election will be at the Banquet on November 11. 
Anyone interested in running for an office or the board should contact either Jim 
Morley or Ron Lanquist to be put on the ballot.
19. Tech Talk: Tie rod internal parts, distributor shaft differences, fire wall heat 
shield, “Restorer” Jan/Feb 2018 article on V-8 point quality.
20. Lady A’s: Anne Laviolette showed some calligraphy items.
21. Saturday Breakfast Club and monthly Dinner Club continue. Contact John and 
Sue Hausen for details. 
22. Club vests are 1 free to member ($17.00 for an extra) from Kathy Forbes; club 
patches ($4) and Rock-Ford A’s metal license topper ($20 unpainted / $25 painted) 
from Dwayne Meier; contact Lori Weber for embroidery ($10).
23. The next monthly meeting will be Tuesday, August 28 at 7 PM at Central 
Christian Church.

While traveling in New York City, Bill and Chris Aupperle observed 
how the city resolves the shortage of parking spaces.



Tech-Tip: “Ignition Timing - by Les Andrews, 1998” 

     Shoes in the early part of the 1900’s were required to be serviceable and durable, but not necessarily attractive as they were 
not meant to be seen beneath long dresses. In the 1920’s, hemlines began to climb higher and shoe styles evolved with them. 
Ankles were actually visible, and stylish shoes became more desirable. An amazing variety of shoes were available in the Model 
A years, with straps and buckles being popular design elements.  But as always, multiple pairs of shoes were expensive, and the  

http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Fashions/Articles/Shoe%20Ornamentation_2018-07.pdf

prerogative of the rich. What to do if you were from a household 
with a more modest budget? Why, buy a simple pair of pumps and 
then use shoe ornaments to change the looks. Voilà, your shoes 
were now a master of disguise, mimicking the look of multiple 
pairs . Shoe buckles were a popular option. A plain pair of shoes 
could be dressed up for evening wear by simply strapping or 
clipping on a pair of cut-steel or rhinestone buckles.

http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Technical/Ignition_Timing.pdf

Here's the procedure I use to set timing. It works every time for me & a way to insure you have set the timing correctly: 

1. Set the points to .020. 
2. Check the clearance between the distributor rotor and each of the four contacts inside the distributor body. You can 
carefully bend the rotor tab or file each of the body contacts to get .025 to .030 clearance between the rotor and each contact. 
3. Set the timing pin in the timing gear cover to the detent. Remove #1 spark plug and look down the hole to make sure #1 
piston at the very top of the stroke. (make sure you are observing the piston and not the valve). 
4. Set the steering column spark lever full up position (full retard). With the distributor body in place, make sure the 
distributor plate arm is fully against the far end of the body opening. Then pull the spark lever full down and check to see 
that the distributor arm is fully against the other side of the body opening. This checks to see that you are getting a full 20 
degrees of advance. Now reset the spark lever full up. 
5. At the right side of the engine, the rotor should be pointing to about 5 o'clock position. Loosen the distributor cam screw 
& rotate the distributor cam clockwise to the point just before the points open on the lobe. Tighten the cam screw down. 
6. With the cam screw tight, try to move the cam clockwise again, i.e., remove all backlash movement. The points should be 
at a position just before the points open. 
7. Here is the final check. Attach a light or volt meter leads to the tip of the points arm. I made up a test light from a tail light 
socket with alligator clips on both pigtail wires. Clip one alligator clip to a good ground point and the other clip to the end of 
the point arm. When the points are closed the light is off, when the points open the light comes on. 
8. Turn the ignition key on. The test light should be off. Now slowly pull the spark lever down and count the number of 
detents the spark lever arm passes before the test light comes on. The idea is to adjust the points so they open (light on) as 
the spark lever on the steering column passes the first or second detent on the column. You may have to adjust the distributor 
cam several times to get this adjustment. The car should start easily with the spark lever in full up position. 
With this setting, drive the car with the spark lever set about two notches from the bottom position. At 50 mph on the 
highway, move the spark lever to full down position for full 20 degrees advance. If the starter is turning over slowly, it will 
help to improve the ground connection from the battery to the starter. This is done by adding another battery cable from 
where the braided battery strap connects to the frame cross member, and connect the other end to one of the bell housing 
bolts just behind the starter motor. You will need a GM battery cable about 30" long. This will provide a better ground 
connection for the starter and sometimes allow it to turn faster. 

-- Les Andrews, Technical Director, 1998



MAFFI Newsletter Minute

This will be a hub and spoke tour of the Redrock 
Canyonlands of Southern Utah and Northern Arizona. The 
tour will be based out of Kanab, Utah and travel through 

national parks and monuments of the area. The 
Canyonlands is home to miles of river canyons, mesas, 

buttes, slot canyons and brilliant red rock faces and peaks. 
We will tour through Bryce Canyon, which sits at the 

northernmost part of the Grand Staircase and stretches to 
the north rim of the Grand Canyon, Bryce Canyon, Zion 

National Park, and the Grand Staircase-Escalate National 
Monument.   Registration materials will be available in “The 

Restorer” and on the MAFCA website in early 2019.

As you can imagine, by now, arrangements are set for this 
year’s Model A Day at The Gilmore (Saturday, September 
15th).  This year we are pleased to announce six Model A 
seminars as part of the events planned.  Much work has been 
involved in preparing material from our fellow Model A 
hobbyists.  Three of the seminars are focused on more 
technical aspects, including Model A Glass, Model A Wood 
and Model A Front End Alignment.  We also have seminars 
that address other areas of interest including Shopping 
Online for Era Fashions, Preparing Your Model A for Touring 
and tips and ideas regarding Buying and Selling a Model A.

 Model A Day at our Model A Ford Museum at The Gilmore 
offers many opportunities to see a variety of unique and 
award winning Model A’s and to learn more about the Model 
A through interaction with other hobbyists and through 
planned and organized seminars.  We hope you will join by 
attending Model A Day on the Gilmore Museum grounds 
located in Hickory Corners, Michigan.

 Sincerely,

John Begg, President

2019 MARC Membership Meet 

February 28, 2019 – March 2, 2019
Richmond Hill/Savannah, Georgia

Home of Henry & Clara Ford’s Winter Home

Contact(s):
  Lee Froehle   (614)580-1950       jfla67@aol.com
  Bob Levy      (912) 441-8449     rlevy02912@gmail.com

http://model-a-ford.org/event/marc-membership-meet-savannah-
georgia/



It will probably never happen again! Five Model A Ford Town Car/Town Car Deliveries all located 
together at one place at the same time. Model A Ford lovers will be able to see the cars on display 
in the Model A Museum over the Model A Day weekend of September 14-15, 2018. The collection 
includes the following models: 

1928 Town Car which is the only one known to exist (prototype)
1929 Town Car which is one of 18
1930 Town Car which is one of two known to exist
1930 Town Car Delivery which is the only one known to exist
1931 Town Car Delivery which is one of six known to exist

The cars are all owned by Tim Kelly who has been collecting and restoring them for many years. They have not been 
shown before due to the recent restoration of two of the cars and might not be shown together for while or ever 
publicly. That is why this is a once in a lifetime opportunity. 

Space will be cleared in the museum for the cars to be shown together, so they can be seen and photo-graphed 
individually and as a group. The cars bridge the four years of Model A production from 1928 to 1931. Plans are 
underway to make this year's Model A Day one of the best yet! 

Also on display will be: 

Model A #1 (Edison's car)
Model A Taxi
Model A Postal Vehicle
Model A Fire Engine
Two Model A Convertible Sedans (A400)
Rare 1931 wide-bed Roadster Pickup
Right hand drive De Luxe Phaeton

We plan, as one of the seminars, to have a presentation on the Edstrom collection, Tim Kelly's Town Cars and Don 
Bevin's Model A. We are in the process of up fitting a 1930 AA Stake Bed Truck to allow for visitor rides. This unique 
and free opportunity to ride in the back of a AA will be available for Model A Day. And don't forget the swap meet! 

So mark September 14-15 on your calendars now for this Once In A Lifetime Experience. 

Model A Day September 14-15, 2018



Tentative Schedule 

Friday, Sept.14
All museum buildings open 9 to 5. (main entrance only)
Self-driving tours (info at host hotel lobby)
12:00 Swap meet set-up begins
7 PM Seminar at Four Points *

Saturday Sept 15
All museum buildings open 9 to 5
Swap meet open
Seminars * (In Theatre by lobby or in garage shop area and there will be a people mover to all 
events)
Model A Ford Glass by Phred Hollister of Herb's Glass and Trim
Model A Ford Wood by Howard Comstock and Rickey Hite of Classic Wood Products
Online and in Era Fashion: How to Shop Those Websites by Chris Aupperle
How to get Ready for Safe Touring in the Model A by Happy Begg
Model A Ford Front End Alignment by Dan Manola
Buying and Selling the Model A Ford by Tom Mack

MAFFI Ceremony At 1:00 pm in front of the Model A Museum
Opening remarks
Presentations
Hall of Fame introductions
50/50 drawing
Closing remarks

Sunday September 16
All museum buildings open 9 to 5 (No Model A events)

* NOTE: All seminars are $5.00 per seminar, per person

Hotel Information

The Host hotel for Model A Day (and site of the Friday evening MAFFI Seminar) is:
The Four Points Sheraton
3600 East Cork Street, Kalamazoo, Michigan 49001
Room rate of $99
Phone (269) 385-3922
The block of rooms with group rate being held closes on August 13.
Direct Booking Link -

www.starwoodmeeting.com/events/start.action?id=1801290526&key=D4CFB9C 

Across the street is the:
Holiday Inn Express
3630 East Cork Street, Kalamazoo, Michigan, 49001
Room rate of $110
Phone (269) 373-0770



Host Hotel is the Edward Hotel and Convention Center

Youth Report

Check out MARC’s Facebook Page!

Ford Model A Day is Saturday, September 15, 2018

https://www.gilmorecarmuseum.org/event/model-a-day/

Special events and activities will be held throughout the day including a 
swap meet, a Model A Hall of Fame induction, special seminars 

(including one by our own Chris Aupperle) and more! Bring your 
Model A or come as a spectator.  This show and swap meet will be sure 
to please as hundreds of Model As gather in Hickory Corners, Michigan 

on the Gilmore’s Historic Campus.

2019 MARC National Meet in Dearborn, Michigan
August 4 - 10

http://model-a-ford.org/event/2019-national-meet-dearborn/

Ron and I with our exercise friends Craig Carlson (in 
wheelchair) and his son Lucas. We visited the Wings and 
Wheels Museum in Poplar grove followed by lunch at Bravos 
Pizza. They rode in Ron and my car.  Lucas was able to drive 
Ron’s Mustang, but couldn’t fit behind the wheel of the Model 
A. Lucas is a student as Guilford High School and has an 
interest in cars and airplanes. He hopes to pursue a career as 
an engineer with military type aircraft.  ~ Jim Morley



Dave Clark drove this couple from their home in Poplar 
Grove to Rockton, IL  on Saturday, July 28 in his 2 door 
sedan for their surprise wedding anniversary party. The 
family made “mom and dad” dress up in 1920’s style 
clothing as the party theme was Roaring Twenties. Mr. 
Clark showed up in period correct clothing to fit the part.

Mr. Clark answered the call for a car and driver last 
minute during the Saturday morning A breakfast, at the 
request of Mark McClenathan (whose 28 is still down). 
THANK YOU Mr. Clark! Reports from the family are 
that you made their night! And on top of that, they knew 
Mr. Clark as he grew up in Poplar Grove and went to the 
same high school as the gentleman. (I wanted to hear the 
stories of a young Mr. Clark.)

Contributed by Mark McClenathan

I just want to say thank you to all that went to the Cars Time Forgot Show.  Mike Strand, Ron and Mary Kramer, 
Ann Laviolette, and Dave and Pauline Clark. Although we all didn’t park together, we put up a canopy by the lake 
and had a great time. We had good weather and over 1300 cars to look at. Thanks, Chris Weber

Another Parade, another warm day, but not as warm as the welcoming friendship at Wendell and Sharon 
Anderson’s home following the Parade. 12 Model A’s lined up for a 2:00 pm step off.  Being 15th in the line up, 
we joined the parade promptly and proceeded without any stops. No overheats that I know of, or that anyone 
admitted to. We then traveled as a group to Wendell and  Sharon’s for a desert fest. There was ice cream, pies, 
brownies, cookies, turnovers, assorted fruit mixtures and other treats. Everyone brought something. What a  
GREAT time! A big THANKYOU to Wendell and Sharon. We all left with full tummies, and a sugar high. 
Folks, if you're not attending these events, you’re missing out on a GREAT time, with lots of FUN.

 Keep on Motoring, Jim & Ron



Welcome New Members!

There are so many benefits to being a MARC and 
MAFCA member!  Join today!

http://model-a-ford.org/

http://www.mafca.com/

Larry & Loretta Anderson
1425 Nelson Dr.

Machesney Park, IL 61115
Cell  815-601-9974

Email  LABear800@gmail.com

He bought a 1929 Tudor Sedan from Phil Hodges and wants to learn more about 
servicing his Model A and he enjoys the Model A era history.

Marlis Schmitz is very ill.    Thoughts and prayers for Karen Kothe

Terry Clark welcomes visitors at:
Morning Star Village
1160 N. Mulford Rd.
Rockford, IL  61107

(815) 990-1274

Dave Clark’s new parking brake
(photo provided courtesy of Anne Laviolette)

Rock-Ford A’s and friends from the Central Illinois A’s at the 
Caterpillar Visitor Center, in Peoria, Illinois



Patronize Our Advertisers

Wanted:  “Gulf Oil” items (oil cans, signs, etc.) for my vintage gas station.    Contact: 
Wayne Henson 815-645-8695 or battgcmdr@aol.com

Rockton Hardware
203 W. Hawick Street

Rockton, IL
(815) 624-6000

Don Stien

For Sale:  Good used parts - 1929-31 wheels, '28-'29 rear bumpers, Ford script 
headlights, front axle-wishbone assembly, manifolds, starter, generator, front spring, plus 
many misc. parts. Contact: Bob Bellard (608) 362-8356, Beloit, WI.


